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Department for Levelling Up,  
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London 
SW1A OAA  

 
Thank you for your email on behalf of    regarding voting rights for British citizens  
who have lived abroad for more than 15 years. I am replying as the Minister responsible for  
Elections. 

Your constituent asked for information on the development of the registration 
processes.  
Detailed information on how the policy will be implemented can be found at:  
(https://www.qov.uk/qovernment/publications/overseas -electors-delivering-votes-for- l ife-for- 

brit ish-expatriates/overseas-electors-deliverinq-votes-for- l ife-for-brit ish-expatriates).  

Currently, eligible British citizens living overseas can apply to be on the electoral register in  
the local authority where they were last registered. To register as an overseas elector an  
individual must be a British citizen resident outside the UK who: 

• Has been registered to vote in UK Parliamentary Elections as resident in the UK within  
the previous 15 years, OR 

• Left the UK when they were too young to have registered to vote, provided their parent  
or guardian was registered at the place where they were last resident in the UK. This  

is also subject to a 15-year limit, from when the individual left the UK. 

Going forward, an individual applying to register as an overseas electors will apply to register  
in respect of: 

• the last UK address at which they were registered, or 

• if they were never registered, the last UK address at which they were resident. 

Currently, those who were too young to be registered to vote when they left the UK can rely  
on a parent/guardian's previous registration. Going forward the intention is that those who  
were too young to be registered to vote when they left the UK will instead be eligible to vote  
by virtue of their own previous residence in the UK. They will not need to rely on a parent's  
previous registration or residence. 

The Government is currently working on the secondary legislation that will set out these  
processes. This will be brought forward at an appropriate juncture, ensuring that there is  
sufficient time for Parliamentary scrutiny and for voters and those who administer elections to  
understand the changes and prepare accordingly. 

The current intention remains that votes for life will be delivered ahead of the next General  
Election. The secondary legislation to deliver the overseas electors change is expected to be  
made and come into force in January 2024. 
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https://www.qov.uk/qovernment/publications/overseas-electors-deliverinchvotes-for-life-for-british-expatriates/overseas-electors-deliverinq-votes-for-life-for-british-expatriates).
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I hope that is helpful in updating your constituent and thank you for writing in on this  
important matter. 

Yours ever, 

 

BARONESS SCOTT OF BYBROOK OBE 
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